
LWML IOWA EAST DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Saturday, August 10th 2019 St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Marion, Iowa

OPENING PRAYER SERVICE: Pastor Roepke opened the meeting with the Service of Prayer and 
Preaching.
CALL TO ORDER:  President Margaret Kistler called the meeting to order at 9:20am.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  President Margaret Kistler welcomed everyone.  All members 
present introduced themselves.  Attendance list is attached.  President Kistler announced that Jill Fraiser
would not be at the meeting due to her daughter-in-law being admitted to hospice this week.  Pastor 
Ogilvie will be coming later today due to a church member needing spiritual guidance.  Kay Berry was 
not able to attend this meeting. It would have been her last meeting because her term is up and there 
will be a new zone president. President Margaret also shared correspondence from Jan Doellinger- IDE 
Asst. to President. Lexi from the ARC (ingathering from last meeting) thanked everyone for the 
donations.
MINUTE REVIEW: Margaret appointed Helen Huedepohl and Betty Borchardt to review the meeting 
minutes.  Seconded.  Motion Carried.
MINUTES of PREVIOUS MEETING:  Following corrections noted:
-Attendance sheet the date should be May 4th

-Under Westgate Zone Rally Pastor David Weber is not Dr.
-Linda Allan not spelled correct
-Eldora Zone Rally information:

47 members, 2 guests, 2 Pastors 1 vicar
$546 offering
$747 ingathering

 Approved after these corrections made
MOBILE CONVENTION BUS: Janice gave feedback as the convention bus coordinator. It was suggested 
the bus chair begin this process immediately after the IED convention in June.
PRE-CONVENTION SEMINAR REPORTS:
Treasurer- Gretchen Rasmussen reported there was good information, and more will come in the next 
few months regarding tax ID information.  Training sessions will be coming.
Structure- Nancy Maurer attended and reported there was good information shared. She was given a 
thumb drive to be shared with VP of Organizational Resources.
Mission Grants- Elizabeth Gehle attended and reported she enjoyed networking and learning more 
about grant proposals and international missions.
How to Write a Bible Study- Liz Roberts attended. She has material if anyone is interested.
Leadership Development- Linda Allan attended and reported the LWML.org website has a lot of 
resources. She learned of the importance of building relationships and membership. One way is through 
the Mail Box program.
Webmasters- Jeanette Kreutner attended. It is suggested each zone has its own tab on the zone website.
Need to make sure items are timely and appropriate.  
Gifts of Love Ministry- Helen Huedepohl attended and reported on planned giving, gift acceptance 
policy, gift of love coordinator for each district.  

Nancy Mauer distributed a sheet to each Zone president asking: What does each zone cover for costs to 
convention for the delegate and alternate? She will compile the answers and give a report in November.



FALL RETREAT: Carolyn Zimmerman reported it was 27 days until retreat.  There are 12 registered and 3 
children.  Check district website for advertising and registration material.  The committee is putting 
together a planning guide for the retreat to give to next group.

2020 IED CONVENTION: Linette Heimbuch and President Kistler did a skit called “Under His Wings”.  The
skit will be available on the website. 
Linette asked for ideas for a fundraiser for mites that LCEF will match up to $500.  Wings are an idea that
was discussed. 
President Margaret asked for suggestions for who we would like as the LWML representative at the 
district convention.  All members were asked to vote for their choice. Char Cramer was 1st choice and 
Marie Chow 2nd choice. President Margaret will send in our choices to national. 
Gifts of Love Representatives were invited to speak at convention. They will be asked to join the 
speaker’s bureau.
President Margaret presented David Fiala as our 2020 Convention speaker (bio was provided)- Motion 
was made by DeEtta Rasmussen and 2nd by Carolyn Zimmerman to invite David Fiala as our convention 
speaker. Motion approved.  He will be driving to convention.
See submitted report.

FALL RETREAT SKIT: “Time for Beauty” was presented by Carolyn Zimmerman and Janice Johnston.

TREASURER: Gretchen Rasmussen reported Balance as of 7/27/2019 was $15,864.72.  See submitted 
report.
FINANCIAL SECRETARY:  Marna Mohr reported she has a new address.  See submitted report.
VP OF CHRISTIAN LIFE: Becky Wehrspann was not present. See submitted report.
VP OF COMMUNICATION: Cheryl Killham.   Zone presidents received folders with information to fill out 
for new officers at the zone level. Quarterly forms need to be submitted by January.
See full submitted report.
President Margaret reported that Concordia Lutheran Church in Waterloo will be closing Sept. 1 and 
their society will disband.
HISTORIAN: Luella Scott and Diane Paulson had no additions to their submitted reports.
ALIVE NEWSLETTER/WEBMASTER: Jeanette Kreutner. See submitted report.
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC RELATIONS: Hillary Brech. See submitted report. 
VP OF GOSPEL OUTREACH:  Elizabeth Gehle handed out bookmarks to each zone. See submitted report. 
VP OF HUMAN CARE: Jill Fraiser was not present, and no report was submitted.
VP OF ORGANIZATIONAL RESOURCES:  Janell Wollschlager.  See submitted report.
MEMBER DEVELOPMENT: Martha Hartwig gave tips on inviting people to rally or meetings
YWRs: Amanda Goad thanked the group and said it was above and beyond what she expected.
Lauren Gangel thanked the group and will be a speaker at rallies on mission trips she has attended.
PASTORAL COUNSELORS: Nothing to report. Pastor Ogilvie had a good time at convention.

ZONE PRESIDENT REPORTS: 
Benton Zone: Rally September 26th at 1:00pm in Atkins
Cedar Rapids Zone: Hosting Fall Retreat Sept. 6 & 7. Fall Rally Oct. 12th. Lutheran World Relief pick up 
October 19th in Cedar Rapids at Trinity from 8:30am-12pm
Clinton Zone: Rally October 5th in Clinton. They will have a servant event instead of a speaker.
Davenport Zone: Rally October 19th

Dubuque Zone: Rally September 14th St. Paul in Delaware.  President Kistler speaker on AOL
Eldora Zone: Rally October 5th in Hubbard



Marshalltown Zone: Rally October 12th in Knoxville
Mt. Pleasant: Rally October 5th at Zion in Wilton
St. Ansgar: Rally October 12th Speaker from Orphan Grain Train 
Waterloo Zone: Rally September 28th at College Hill in Cedar Falls
Westgate Zone: Rally September 28th at Peace Lutheran in Oelwein  
Williamsburg Zone: Rally September 21st at St. John’s in Homestead
PRESIDENT REPORT: See attached report
STANDING COMMITTEES:
SPEAKERS BUREAU: see attached report
LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF:  Pick up Oct. 19th at Trinity in Cedar Rapids
HEART TO HEART: no report
MEETING MANAGER: no report

Christian Life Committee members Evonne Plagge and Liz Roberts did the skit “Housecleaning Heart 
Cleaning”

LUNCH BREAK:  Pastor Ogilvie said a meal prayer.  Meeting recessed for lunch at 11:53am
RECONVENED: At 12:32 pm
GIFTS FROM THE HEART: President Margaret will contact Jill and send out the information for the 
November meeting.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: none
NEW BUSINESS: 2020 Convention Steering committee appointments: see current roster. Betty 
Borchardt will not be the Zone President as a new zone president will be elected at the rally. Motion to 
approve appointments was made by Elaine Haren and seconded. Motion passed. President Margaret 
asked steering committee to find two dates for a meeting to be scheduled. 
Nominating committee and Chairman appointments were made, see current rooster.  Motion to 
approve appointments made by Carolyn Zimmerman and seconded. Motion passed.
2020 Fall Retreat Chair/co- chair appointments: Sheryl Zinda will be the Chair and will have co-chairs at 
the November meeting. The dates for the fall retreat tentatively are September 11-12, 2020. 
President Margaret asked Carolyn Zimmerman to look into the Deaf ministry outreach program in our 
district. Carolyn will report more at next meeting
President Margaret asked for a volunteer to research the Mailbox program though LWML. Janell 
Wollschlager volunteered and will report at next meeting.
BIBLE STUDY:  Pastor Roepke led the group in a Bible study titled “False Teaching”.
ASSEMBLY of LEADERS TRAINING: Elizabeth went over the rating process for mission grants with two 
examples. Carolyn did a presentation on Engaging and Retaining Volunteers.
CLOSING DEVOTION: Pastor Ogilvie closed the meeting with Matthew 5:6.
ADJOURNMENT: Meeting was adjourned at 2:29 pm.

SUBMITTED REPORTS:

VP of Organizational Resources Report Summer 2019
Collected and handed off YWR gifts for convention
Met with President Margaret and discussed the responsibilities of this position and discussed bylaws.
Wrote article for next Alive
Reviewing St. Ansgar Zone proposed bylaw amendments.
Watched sessions of Mobile convention online.
Janell Wollschlager, VP Organizational Resources



Treasurer's Report for LWML IED Board of Directors Meeting – August 10, 2019
Submitted by Gretchen Rasmussen

LWML Iowa East District financials as of July 27, 2019 are summarized below. The full financial report is 
available in the password-protected section of the LWML IED website.  Please review the information 
and bring any questions to the August 10 LWML IED Board of Directors Meeting.

Balance on hand as of 04/24/2019 = $26,154.46
Income received since 04/24/2019 + $21,965.48
Less expenses since 04/24/2019 -  $32,255.22
Balance on hand as of 07/27/2019 = $15,864.72

The LWML IED Student Aid Endowment Fund balance at the LCMS Foundation stood at
$49,506.21 as of 06/30/2019 (most recent statement).  A $50.00 memorial was sent to the Endowment 
Fund from the IED treasury in honor of Marlene Bartlett, former LWML IED President from 1986 – 1990, 
who received her crown of glory on July 14, 2019

The LWML IED Joyful Response Steward Account balance at the Lutheran Church
Extension Fund stood at $577.06 as of 06/30/2019 (most recent statement). 
There are 3 IED members currently enrolled in this electronic mite-giving program.

Reminder:  The LWML IED Expense Voucher is posted in the password-protected section of the district 
website (http://lwml-ied.org/).  Please print, fill out (including your name, address and signature) and 
have it ready to turn in at the beginning of the BOD Meeting, along with documentation of your mileage
and/or other expenses (e.g. receipts).  

PR Director Report for 8-10-19
Thank you for understanding my absence from the last meeting as I had a house full of family ready to 
celebrate Andrew’s Baptism! He is now three months old, so it is getting easier to get back to LWML 
tasks. 

Before Andrew was born, I was helping everyone get excited for convention by posting on Facebook. I 
did not attend the convention but thank you to all who helped share your experiences through pictures, 
likes, and comments. The Facebook page was busy, and we continue to get more people following our 
page. 

As always feel free to send me anything you may like to see on the Facebook page. I tried to get the 
Spring Rallies up on Facebook too. I would love to share the Fall Rallies as well. Please take pictures if 
you can and send them my way!

I have also been helping prepare the Fall Alive. It is sure to be a great issue!
 Hilary Brech

Speakers Bureau Coordinator
During my time as the Speaker Bureau Coordinator I have contacted everyone that was on the original 
list that I received at the time that I was appointed the coordinator. Since the speaker bureau had been 
developed over a period of many years and it appeared to me that many speakers listed had been 
included in the data base for several years. It was my goal to confirm (1) did the speaker wish to 

http://lwml-ied.org/


continue being listed in the Speaker Bureau and (2) was the content of the information that we included 
in the data base still current and accurate.

Responses were varied from asking to be removed from the list, finding people who were no longer 
living in the area, a few I did not get a response from using both email and postal mail contacts and 
calling the phone number listed so after multiple attempts I deleted their information. Several people 
responded that they would very much like to remain on the speaker list and they either confirmed that 
their information was correct or submitted additions and corrections. 

With the help of many leads that were sent my way there have been several new additions to the 
Speakers Bureau list. Including five (5) new entries since the last update in February 2019. They include 
Rev. David and Sandra Lingard - Israel trip; Lutheran Family Services; Rev. Dr. Brent Smith - Mission 
Central; Rev. Gary Sears - Mission work in Liberia, West Africa and Leon Kroemer - Prison Ministry. By 
checking the notation at the end of each entry you can see which listing was updated and which ones 
are new additions in the last three years. This has been a meaningful project and I appreciate the 
opportunity to serve the Lord in this capacity. Since my term as zone president will end at the Fall Rally 
this will be my last Speaker Bureau Coordinator report. It has been a blessing to serve on the IED BOD in 
various capacities over the last thirteen years. I have met so many sisters in Christ that I would not have 
otherwise known on this side of heaven. God's blessings to all of you.

Betty Borchardt

Vice President of Communication Report

Board of Directors Directory: The District Roster has been updated for changes that have been 
submitted. Please make sure that your information is correct. 

ALIVE: Reviewed the Fall Alive article submissions. A few helpful suggestions when someone submits an 
article for the Alive: (1) only use one period in between sentences, (2) refer to the LWML Style Guide on 
lwml.org for proper capitalization and abbreviation.

Zone Officer and Society Officer Forms: Each zone president has a packet with the new zone officer and 
society officer’s forms. Instructions for completing the forms are in the envelope. The forms and 
instruction letters are also available on the LWML IED website at: http://lwml-ied.org/society-
resources/. Once I receive the forms back, I will make the needed copies and hand out at the following 
BOD meeting.  These forms are very important because they have the names of officers in case someone
needs to be contacted, the number of members, and the number of Quarterly and ALIVE in Iowa East 
District subscriptions being distributed to each society each year. Please stress to your societies that it 
is important that I receive decreases in subscription numbers by January 31st, 2020. Even if there is no 
change in officers, a new form needs to be submitted if the society wishes to change their subscription 
numbers. The request to change subscription numbers must be given to the Vice President of 
Communication and not the Financial Secretary.

As of July 31st, I have received 87% of Society Record forms for calendar year 2019. Society Record Forms
that have not been received for 2019: Benton Zone (3), Cedar Rapids Zone (3), Clinton Zone (3), 
Davenport Zone (2), Dubuque Zone (1), Mt. Pleasant (1), Waterloo Zone (2). Please remind each Society 
that those are still needed to keep our records up to date, even if there are no changes. All subscription 
decreases were due by January 31, 2019 for the 2019 Alive and Quarterly subscriptions.

http://lwml-ied.org/society-resources/
http://lwml-ied.org/society-resources/


Society Subscription Statements: “Bills” for the Quarterly and ALIVE subscriptions are prepared in early 
February, and mailed (or emailed if provided on Society Record form and copying the society president) 
to each Society Treasurer based on their society record form. Their payment should be sent to the 
District Financial Secretary, Marna Mohr. Please remind the societies that they should NOT send their 
payment to St. Louis or to me. While we ask that the local society pay for their subscriptions, we do 
know that there are societies that do not have the funds to pay this expense.  If they cannot pay, they 
are asked to let the District Financial Secretary know of their situation.  Perhaps they can pay a portion 
of it.  We do not want anyone to be without a quarterly or alive because of a shortage of funds in their 
local treasury.

There are 10 societies who have not paid or have partially paid their Alive and Quarterly subscription bill
for a total of $459 remaining to be collected. Please contact those societies who have not paid to get 
their payment in as soon as possible. Payment needs to be sent to Marna Mohr. If a subscription does 
not get paid by the society, the district mites must cover that expense. 

LWML Convention:  I attended the LWML convention in Mobile, AL in June and completed my position 
on the Leadership Development Committee.

Website: I worked with Jeanette to update the LWML IED website. Please direct all updates to the 
website through the VP of Communication. 

Supplies: The LWML Iowa East District Convention Badges are available for $1 each.

Communications: I have sent out several communications on behalf of various members of the LWML 
IED BOD.

Stay in touch with the latest LWML happenings with LWML e-news, and national news, and go to 
www.lwml.org. For Iowa East District news go to http://www.lwml-ied.org/. For Facebook you can join 
in the conversation with our Lutheran Women by going to www.facebook.com/theLWML.

Respectfully submitted
Cheryl Killham
LWML IED VP of Communications

FINANCIAL SECRETARY REPORT
August 10, 2019
I have made 7 deposits since the May meeting.

DEPOSITS:
April 26th - $2339.54
May 10th - $8153.56
May 24th - $2060.72
June 7th - $2375.48
June 26th - $2500.52
July 5th - $2002.01
July 19  th   -                $1938.65        
Total -     $21370.48

http://www.facebook.com/theLWML
http://www.lwml-ied.org/
http://www.lwml.org/


I am in the process of moving a half mile up the road to my husband’s parents place.
So, my address is changing. I have new address labels to hand out.
My new address is:
Marna Mohr
2119 G Ave
Marengo, IA 52301

The supply box with mite boxes, remittance blank books will be at the BOD meeting.
The mite box will be at the meeting.

Marna Mohr

LWML HISTORIAN REPORT
       August 10, 2019 

Boxes of LWML minutes and such were delivered and taken to the District office.  We met Diane there 
and she took a few other things home with her.  Before that, I did go through the minutes and was able 
to compile a list of the Young Women representatives we have sent to National Conventions. 
I picked up the Convention group pictures we ordered when at Mobile.  I brought them along today to 
give to Diane for placing in the photo albums.      
Luella Scott
HISTORIAN/ARCHIVIST REPORT:

I have collected the Spring 2019 Zone Board and Rally minutes from all zones except Davenport, St. 
Ansgar and Waterloo Zones. Zone Presidents please urge your secretaries to submit them to me.

I attended the LWML Convention in Mobile. Alabama June 20-23. 2019.

Diane Paulson

2020 Convention Chairman Report
June 2, 2018-A convention committee meeting was held at Trinity Lutheran Church in Osage.  The 
convention goals were approved at the May Board of Directors meeting.

Dianne Joens checked with Staples and they estimated the cost of printing 250 manuals to be $1672.50. 
Betty Borchardt presented the following:  Connie Schmidt will do the editing of the manual and Evans 
Printing & Publishing of LeRoy, MN will do the publishing of the manual for $4.30 each or $1075.00 for 
250 manuals.  Connie is employed by Evans Printing & Publishing, Inc.  

Runde Graphics is digitizing the logo.

Karen Turk of Bethlehem Lutheran, Mason City is the registrar for the convention.

Contact for each congregation were given as follows –
A. Charles City – New Hope – Pat Heddens
B. Elma – St Peter – Darlene Bodermann
C. Mason City – Bethlehem – Arla Murray-Juhl
D. Osage – Trinity – Norma Brunner
E. Riceville – St Peters – Dianne Joens



F. St Ansgar – Immanuel – Denise Gerdts
G. Ventura – Redeemer – Mary Rosendahl
These people will need to report at the end of the convention on what they did, where it was obtained, 
etc.

June 29, 2018- Margaret Kistler, Betty Borchardt, Sandy Krause, and Linette Heimbuch met with Mary 
Van Houten at Kirkwood Hotel.  The following menus were chosen:

Friday noon-boxed lunch-$21.78
1. Fresh chicken salad with apple, cranberry, onion, celery, lettuce, and tomato on a croissant, 

chips, cookie, bottled water
2. Mediterranean Wrap -Hummus, roasted red pepper, artichoke, basil, tomato, and spinach, 

chips, cookie, bottled water

Friday supper
1. Herb roasted pork loin-$28
2. Seared Atlantic Salmon-$31
3. Quinoa Vegetable Stir-fry-$28

   Mixed green salad with fresh berries, almonds and onion-poppy seed 
   dressing, seasonal crisp or cheesecake

Saturday breakfast-All American buffet-$19.36
      Fresh fruit platter, scrambled eggs, bacon, house-roasted potatoes, assorted muffins and pastries, 
milk, orange juice, apple juice, cranberry juice, coffee, and tea

Saturday lunch-
1. Kirkwood Chef Salad-$20.57

     Mixed greens, turkey, ham, bacon, onions, cheddar cheese, hard boiled eggs with choice of dressing 
buttermilk ranch or pomegranate vinaigrette

2.
 Rolls and butter
Classis chocolate cake or lemon cake

Wednesday, July 17, 2018-Linette met with the Dorcas Society ladies of Redeemer Lutheran Church in 
Ventura.  They went over some options for servant events.  
The servant events they have chosen are:  rolling bandages for Global Health Ministries, making witness 
bracelets for MOST ministries, and coloring cards for Phil’s Friends or local organizations. 

For ingathering they have chosen Camp I-O-Dis-E-Ca, and two homeless shelters, Safe Place Foundation 
and St. John of the Cross.  These organizations are willing to come to Kirkwood and get the donated 
items.

VP of Gospel Outreach
Since our May meeting:

 I hand-delivered a grant payment of $10,000 to Lutheran Family Service for their grant Turning 
Hearts and Minds Toward Life. Thank you for your generous gifts of mighty mites!



 Attended the National Convention in Mobile and rode our awesome bus!! Jan did a fantastic job 
as bus coordinator. 

 Spread the word that we need mission grant applications for LWML Iowa East District.  I’ve sent 
correspondence to all pastors of Iowa District East, IDE board members, LWML IED board 
members, Camp Io-Dis-E-Ca, Lutheran Family Service, Mission Central, Eastside Mission in 
Davenport, Iowa, and personally spoke with Rev. Tim Eckert of Word of God Church, IED’s 
church for the deaf. Outreach to the deaf community is a very important mission for LWML. 
Please let others know who may be interested. Mission grant applications are due October 1 
and can be found at http://lwml-ied.org/mission-grants-2/

 Responded to several questions and inquiries about our mission grant applications
 Wrote an article for the Fall issue of the Alive
 Ordered LWML National Mission Grant bookmarks for 2019-2021 biennium 
 Updated the Student Scholarship Recipient list on the LWML IED web site
 Registered for 2 fall retreats – Iowa East, and Central & Southern Illinois joint retreat with Deb 

Burma as guest speaker. Kay Berry is also attending. 
 Participated in a 3-day Concordia Theological Seminary (Fort Wayne) Extension Course at Trinity,

Davenport on John’s gospel led by Dr. William Weinrich.  Emilyann Pool, one of our deaconess 
students, was also there so we got to meet each other. 

 On Saturday, Sept 21, Pastor Bryan Wolfmueller will be presenting at Trinity in Davenport. To 
register go to https://www.doxology.us/events/2019-sep-ia-wolfmueller-seminar/

Joyfully serving Him!
Elizabeth Gehle
VP of Gospel Outreach
LWML IED

Vice President of Christian Life
Quarterly Report – August 2019
I am not able to attend the August BOD meeting as I am with my husband’s family celebrating his 
parents’ 50th wedding anniversary. I contacted the members of the Christian Life committee to prepare 
for my absence.
I helped proofread the Summer and Fall Alive newsletters.
I wrote an article for the Fall 2019 Alive.
I was able to attend the LWML Convention in Mobile, AL – representing Iowa East as well as the 
Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly staff. There were several new resources for devotions and Bible studies, so
I would encourage each of us to find one to use daily, and also one to share with a friend. LWML Sunday 
materials are now available online – encourage your pastor to use them in your congregation!
Serving the Lord with Gladness,
Becky Wehrspann
VP Christian Life 

ZONE PRESIDENTS REPORTS:
Benton Zone:  Elaine Haren
2019 Fall Rally: Location: Atkins

Date: September 26, 2019

https://www.doxology.us/events/2019-sep-ia-wolfmueller-seminar/
http://lwml-ied.org/mission-grants-2/


Time: 1:00 pm
Rally Theme:
Bible Verse:
Speaker: 

Cedar Rapids Zone:  Carolyn Zimmerman
2019 Fall Rally: Location: 

Date: October 12, 2019
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse: 
Speaker: 

Clinton Zone:  Sheryl Zinda
2019 Fall Rally: Location: Clinton

Date: October 5, 2019
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse:
Speaker: Servant Events

Davenport Zone:  Kay Berry
2019 Fall Rally: Location:  

Date: October 19, 2019
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse: 
Speaker: 

Dubuque Zone:  Jeanette Kreutner
2019 Fall Rally: Location:  St. Paul Lutheran, Delaware

Date: October 14, 2019
Time: 8:30 am Registration/9:00 am Start
Rally Theme: Biblical Leadership
Bible Verse: 2 Timothy 3:16-17
Speaker: Margaret Kistler

. 
Eldora Zone:  Linda Allan
2019 Fall Rally: Location:  St. John Lutheran Church, Hubbard

Date: October 5, 2019
Time: 8:00 am
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse: 
Speaker: 

Marshalltown Zone:  Pam Haase
2019 Fall Rally: Location: Knoxville



Date: October 12, 2019
Time: 9:00 am
Rally Theme:
Bible Verse:
Speaker: 

Mt Pleasant Zone:  DeEtta Rasmussen
2019 Fall Rally: Location: Zion Lutheran Church, Wilton

Date: October 5. 2019
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse: 
Speaker: 

St Ansgar Zone:  Betty Borchardt
2019 Fall Rally: Location: St. Peters Lutheran Church, Riceville

Date: October 12, 2019
Time: 9:00 am
Rally Theme: I Will not leave you as orphans, I will come to you.
Bible Verse:  John 14:18
Speaker: Orphan Grain Train

Waterloo Zone:  Judith Fink
2019 Fall Rally: Location: College Hill Lutheran Church, Cedar Falls

Date: September 28, 2019
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse:
Speaker: 

Westgate Zone:  Nancy Maurer
2019 Fall Rally: Location: Peace Lutheran Church, Oelwein

Date: September 28, 2019
Time: 10:00 am
Rally Theme: God Is Love
Bible Verse: Galatians 6:2
Speaker: Deaconess Faith Swenson

Williamsburg Zone: Helen Huedepohl
2019 Fall Rally: Location: St. John Lutheran Church, Homestead

Date: September 21, 2018
Time: 
Rally Theme: 
Bible Verse: 
Speaker: 



IED Board of Directors Meeting Attendance – August 10, 2019

Executive Board:
President Margaret Kistler P
VP of Organizational Resources Janell Wollschlager P
VP of Christian Life Becky Wehrspann A
VP of Gospel Outreach Elizabeth Gehle P
VP of Human Care Jill Fraser A
VP of Communication Cheryl Killham P
Recording Secretary Lora Duncan A
Treasurer Gretchen Rasmussen P
Financial Secretary Marna Mohr p
Sr. Pastoral Counselor Pastor Christopher Roepke P
Jr. Pastoral Counselor Pastor Tom Ogilvie P

Zone Presidents:
Benton Zone Elaine Haren P
Cedar Rapids Zone Carolyn Zimmerman P
Clinton Zone Sheryl Zinda P
Davenport Zone Kay Berry A
Dubuque Zone Jeanette Kreutner P
Eldora Zone Linda Allan P
Marshalltown Zone Pam Haase P
Mt Pleasant Zone DeEtta Rasmussen P
St Ansgar Zone Betty Borchardt P
Waterloo Zone Judith Fink P
Westgate Zone Nancy Maurer P
Williamsburg Zone Helen Huedepohl P

Appointed Officers/Committees 
Archivist/Historian Luella Scott P

Diane Paulson P
Newsletter Editor Jeanette Kreutner P
Public Relations Director Hilary Brech P
Webmaster Jeanette Kreutner P
Rally Scheduler Kay Berry
Christian Life Chair Evonne Plagge P
Christian Life Elizabeth Roberts P
Christian Life Jan Brown P
Member Development Chair Lavonne Holversten A
Member Development Martha Hartwig P
Member Development
Human Care Chair Jill Fraser
Human Care Elaine Haren
Human Care Judith Fink
LWR Co-Coordinator Dori Stanek A
LWR Co-Coordinator Rose McDonald A
Speakers Bureau Betty Borchardt



Parliamentarian Judy Westergren P
Structure Committee Janell Wollschlager
Structure Committee Cheryl Killham
Structure Committee Helen Huedepohl
Mission Grants Committee Chair Elizabeth Gehle
Mission Grants Committee Betty Borchardt
Mission Grants Committee Jeanette Kreutner
Endowment Fund Committee Chair Elizabeth Gehle
Endowment Fund Committee Kay Berry
Endowment Fund Committee DeEtta Rasmussen
Endowment Fund Committee Sheryl Zinda
Endowment Fund Committee Gretchen Rasmussen 
Student Aid Committee Chair Elizabeth Gehle
Student Aid Committee Kay Berry
Student Aid Committee Sheryl Zinda
Young Women Rep 2019-2021 Lauren Gangle P
Young Women Rep 2019-2021 Amanda Goud P
IDE Short Term Mission Coordinator Sandra Lingard A
Heart to Heart Coordinator Nancy McHone A
Meeting Manager Hilary Brech
2019 Retreat Chairman Carolyn Zimmerman
2020 Convention Co-Chair Linette Heimbauch P
2020 Convention Co-Chair Sandy Krause A
2019 Convention Bus Chair Janice Johnston P


